
  

  

  

        
    

NEWS RELEASE | FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE | April 28, 2025 

Fargo Serious Injury Motorcycle Crash UPDATE

What: Injury Crash 

Where: 32nd Avenue South in Fargo, westbound near I29 exit 

When: April 25, 2025; 2:42 pm CT 

Road Conditions: Good 

Weather Conditions: Clear/Sunny 

Crash Involvement: Motorcycle 

Agencies Involved: North Dakota Highway Patrol, Fargo Police Department, FM Ambulance 

Vehicle No. 1 2014 Harley Davidson 
Driver No. 1: John Meyer, Male, 67 years old, Fargo, ND, serious injuries 
Restraints: Helmet 
Charges: Under investigation 

NARRATIVE: On April 25, 2025, at 2:42 pm, a motorcycle driven by John Meyer, was 
traveling westbound on 32nd Avenue South in Fargo with the intention of taking the on-
ramp to I-29 northbound. The driver failed to negotiate the curve, left the roadway, and 
entered the west gravel ditch ultimately crashing. The driver sustained serious injuries and 
was transported via ambulance to a local hospital. 

This crash remains under investigation by the North Dakota Highway Patrol. 

_________________________________________________________________________________ 

Contact information: Lt. Jenna Clawson Huibregtse, ndhpsafetyedu@nd.gov, 701-328-2447 
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